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Dear Sir/Madam,

This is with reference to the preventive measures to be taken to contain the spread of Novel Coronavirus (COVID-
19) among all people engaged in HIV/ AIDS response under National AIDS Control Programme in your State.

I'would like to bring to your kind notice that Government of India has already issued a detailed advisory to contain
the spread of COVID-19, and the updated MoHFW guidelines with respect to protocols for COVID-19 patient
referral, testing, clinical management, etc., are available on http://www.mohfw.gov.in. These may be referred to by
all concerned along with National Guidelines for Infection Prevention and Control and Guidelines for
Handling/Treatment and Disposal of waste generated during treatment/diagnosis and quarantine of COVID-19
patients issued by CPCB,

It is reiterated that since India is in the second stage of virus transmission, therefore emphasis to maintain social
distancing to curb the spread of the disease is of utmost priority. The advisory on social distancing measures in view
of spread of COVID-19 disease is enclosed for reference,

In the current situation with respect to COVID-19, I earnestly appeal to you, as leaders of the HIV/AIDS response at
State level, that all necessary steps are undertaken to contain the spread of the infection among staff and patients.
This requires issuance of appropriate instructions to medical, paramedical and community members engaged in HIV
programme management, prevention and treatment. To facilitate the same, a ‘Guidance note for persons engaged
in HIV/AIDS response under NACP in view of the COVID-19 scenario’ is prepared and enclosed for reference.
This may be considered as an interim guidance for NACP facilities, subject to any modification and update in
MoHFW guidelines and may be adapted or adopted to the State’s context. You may also like to defer non essential
travel, meetings and gatherings as per extant guidelines.

On a separate note, it has been brought to notice that some ART facilities have received requests for Lopinavir /
Ritonavir supplies from hospitals treating patients of COVID-19. It is therefore suggested that, in view of the urgent
need to treat COVID-19 as per standards of care, this may be examined and permitted, after taking into
consideration the uninterrupted availability of drug stocks for PLHIV, under intimation to NACO.

You may please feel free to contact NACO for any further information and/or necessary directions in this regard.
With regards,

Yours sincerely,

Enclosures:
I. Guidance note for persons engaged in HIV/ AIDS response under NACP in view of COVID-19 scendrio
2. MoHFW Advisory on Social Distancing Measure in view of spread of COVID-19 disease
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